
 
 

FINANCIAL IMPACT OF THE INITIATIVE PETITION TO AMEND THE NEVADA CONSTITUTION – 
IDENTIFIER: C-05-2023 

 
FINANCIAL IMPACT – CANNOT BE DETERMINED 
 
OVERVIEW 
 
The Statewide Constitutional Initiative Petition – Identifier: C-05-2023 (Initiative) proposes to amend 
Article 1 of the Nevada Constitution by adding a new section, designated as Section 25, establishing a 
fundamental right to abortion performed or administered by a qualified health care practitioner until fetal 
viability, or when needed to protect the life or health of the pregnant patient, without interference from the 
state or its political subdivisions, unless the denial of that right is justified by a compelling state interest 
that is achieved by the least restrictive means. 
 
FINANCIAL IMPACT OF THE INITIATIVE 
 
Pursuant to Article 19, Section 2 of the Nevada Constitution, an initiative proposing to amend the Nevada 
Constitution must be approved by the voters at two successive general elections in order to become a 
part of the Constitution.  If this Initiative is approved by voters at the November 2024 and November 2026 
General Elections, the provisions of the Initiative would become effective on the fourth Tuesday of 
November 2026 (November 24, 2026), when the votes are canvassed by the Supreme Court pursuant to 
NRS 293.395.   
 
If this Initiative is approved by the voters at the November 2024 and November 2026 General Elections, 
the Legislature may be required to evaluate existing laws governing abortion to determine whether they 
are in compliance with the provisions of this amendment.  If it is determined that existing laws are not in 
compliance, it is possible that the amount of resources utilized by the State or local governments for the 
administration or enforcement of new abortion laws that would comply with these provisions may be 
affected. 
 
However, because it is unknown what laws, if any, may not be in compliance with the provisions of the 
Initiative, nor is it known how the Legislature may revise existing laws if they are determined to not comply 
with these provisions, the financial effect upon the State or local governments cannot be determined with 
any reasonable degree of certainty. 
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